

THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS THE STATE RECLAMATION & MOSQUITO CONTROL BOARD



Plymouth County MOSQUITO CONTROL PROJECT

142R PEMBROKE STREET, P.O. BOX 72, KINGSTON, MA. 02364-0072 TF.LEPHONE (781) 585-5450 FAX (781) 582-1276 www.plymouthmosquito.org

Commissioners:
John Kenney, Chairman
Michael F. Valenti, Vice Chairman/Sec.
Cathleen Drinan
Kimberley King
John Sharland

Anthony Texeira - Superintendent Jo Ann M. Fawcett - Project Coordinator Stephen A. Gillett - General Foreman

RECEIVED

MEMORANDUM

MAY 0 8 2015

TOWN OF COHASSET BOARD OF HEALTH

To: Boards of Health of Member Towns From: Jo Ann M. Fawcett, Project Coordinator

Date: May 1, 2015

Re:: Notification of mosquito adulticide applications

Enclosed please find the State Reclamation and Mosquito Control Board (SRB) Policy, voted on 2/26/02 related to public notification of mosquito adulticide applications. The purpose of our adulticiding program is to control nuisance and/or disease carrying adult mosquitoes. Our adult program will begin sometime after May 31st and continue until September 3rd unless mosquito-borne diseases occur.

The control material being used will be Duet ULV (EPA Reg. #1021-1795-8329) applied in ultra low volume sprayers at a rate of .62 oz. per acre.

The following number: <u>1-617-582-6219</u> is furnished, on a 24-hour basis from May 1 through October 31, to allow residents access to schedules and locations of adulticiding a day in advance to applications. I want to emphasize that this number <u>will not be used to request spraying</u>.

Our office will be open Monday-Friday between the hours of 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. for spraying requests and to obtain further information. Our office number is: 781-585-5450. We can also accept requests via fax, 24 hours a day, at 781-582-1276 or via mail at P.O. Box 72, Kingston, MA 02364.

As always, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.

Enc.